STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL
 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF STOGURSEY PARISH COUNCIL  
HELD ON TUESDAY 9 JUNE 2015, IN THE VICTORY HALL STOGURSEY

PUBLIC FORUM:






Cllr Morgan left the room at 7.20pm
1. Peter Farmery attended the meeting to explain that the School is in desperate need for funding to provide various projects to meet the School’s requirements now and in the future. Funding for the School is complex as in essence funds should come from the educational authorities, and would therefore be outside of the CIM criteria. Efforts to apply for funds have been met with resistance and disappointment, so Peter asked if the School might be awarded funding from the Stogursey ring-fenced CIM funds. The three priority items are a feasibility study for the main school building expansion, pre-school revenue to ensure its continuity (and the natural progression to the main school) and the refurbishment of the play-ground. The parish council regards the School as a very high priority and would like to try and help find a solution. A meeting will be arranged between councillors, the School and CIM officers from West Somerset Council to try and find a cohesive way forward. Action: Clerk
2. Mr Wellings queried the accuracy of the previous minutes regarding traffic calming measures. He thought there had been no mention of rumble strips or sleeping policemen. The Clerk was certain that these were mentioned and advised that draft minutes were sent out to members within five working days of each meeting to check for errors or amendments before circulating publicly. No errors had been identified.
Cllr Morgan returned at 7.43pm 
PRESENT:

Cllr Allan Searle (Chairman), Cllr Chris Ford (Vice-Chairman), Cllr Val Boxall, Cllr Geoff Coles, Cllr Ian Elenor, Cllr Susan Jones, Cllr Chris Morgan, Cllr Paul Tipney, Cllr Keith Turpin, Aly Prowse (Clerk), PCSO Peter Bolton. 2 members of the public. 

20/15
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Hugh Davies and Cllr Sue Goss. 

21/15
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 12.5.15:

The minutes of both the annual and monthly meetings were AGREED and signed by the Chairman.

22/15
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr Morgan declared an interest in agenda item 8a (Feasibility Study) and 13a (Length-man Scheme).
23/15
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Hugh Davies):
Cllr Davies’ report was forwarded by email:
1. Following the damning Ofsted Report on Children’s Services, it was announced that £6m will be ring-fenced for the service. Also a new scrutiny committee will be established called “Children and Families”.

2. The Chairman of the Council, David Fothergill has stepped down and moved to the Cabinet in charge of Highways. He is replaced by Christine Lawrence the member from Dunster Division. Harvey Siggs has taken on the role of Cabinet member for Resources following the resignation of Cllr Huxtable due to his handling of the sale of West Somerset Railway

24/15
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT (Cllr Morgan):

1. All new councillors are undergoing training for the various committees. The leader of the Council is Anthony Trollope-Bellew. There are two new members; M.Dawdney (Environment) and M.Chilcott (Finance and also Deputy Leader). Cllr Morgan is the lead member on Energy Infrastructure; deputy chair to the Planning Obligation’s Board and a member of the Planning Committee plus various Nuclear Forums.

2. Cllr Morgan outlined his recent trip aboard HMS Somerset from Edinburgh to Plymouth.

3. Paddon’s Estate - Cllr Morgan said WSC are in the early stages of negotiations with the developer. Cllr Turpin asked what the intention is with the estate. Cllr Morgan said it is to finish it. Cllr Turpin asked if the developer could be forced to take the fence down and tidy up the site to which Cllr Morgan said there would be no benefit in trying to force the developer into this at this time. He would not be drawn any further as he stated it is a confidential matter. Cllr Searle advised that a meeting between the residents and the developer will be held soon to try and resolve issues between both parties.
25/15
PCSO Peter Bolton:
1. PCSO Bolton explained that beat statistics cover the whole of the Quantock Area and are no longer broken down by parish. However they reveal that overall, there is a 6% reduction in recorded crime and a 3.5% reduction in calls to the Police. A total of 500 calls have been received between April to date. The ‘beat’ will be policed by a Police Constable and two PCSOs with help from the response team when required. 

2. The Police believe the anti-social behaviour problems in Stogursey are under control. They have explained to children and parents that bad behaviour will not be tolerated. The Police will always try and patrol Stogursey at least once during each shift.   

3. PCSO Bolton advised that rumours of a spate of dogs being stolen are ‘just rumours’. There has been one recorded incident regarding a dog, which may have run away of its own accord and has since been reunited with its owner. All dog owners are advised to microchip their dogs and fit them with a collar.
26/15
REVIEW OF ACTION LIST (By exception):
Item 5–Speed reductions by the School. Action ongoing: Cllr Davies.
Item 7–Blocked ditches along C182. Pursue progress. Action: Clerk. 

Item 15–Discuss PCC issues with Rev’d N Morgan. Action ongoing: Cllr Searle.
Item 17–Access issues at Farringdon Hill. The site will be visited to assess the situation. Action: Cllr Elenor. 

27/15
EDF HINKLEY POINT C:

Nothing to report as the Financial Investment Decision (FID) has been postponed again, possibly to February/March 2016.








Cllr Morgan left the room at 8.20pm
28/15
HINKLEY C COMMUNITY IMPACT MITIGATION (CIM) UPDATE:

1. Feasibility Study (Cllr Searle) 
A meeting was held with the feasibility team to discuss the potential plans for the Victory Hall. A meeting will be held on 12 June with the Trustees to consider the suggestions and hopefully come up with the best plan to take the project forward.

2. Burgage Rd Play Area (Cllr Ford)
The grass has grown sufficiently to have its first cut. The play area can then be open for local children to use. The formal Open Day will be on 18.7.15 at 2pm. A barbeque has been arranged. D.Eccles has agreed to formally open it. The access lane will be resurfaced week commencing 13.7.15.

3. Stogursey Parish Woodlands and Orchards (Cllr Searle)
Cllr Searle has arranged a further meeting with a landowner to discuss a potential field. The landowner has concerns regarding water for his cattle, although we could explore making the provision of a cattle trough integral to the project.

4. Noise Mitigation Earplugs
Lesley Flash provided a report that advised all but two couples have collected their vouchers; the majority of waivers have been signed; some resident’s problems having their ears checked and measured have now been resolved.
5. Stogursey Goals (Cllr Ford)
The football club has been awarded £750 towards portable goal posts. These should be delivered within the next few weeks.   
6. Stogursey School

This was dealt with during the Public Forum.










Cllr Morgan returned at 8.30pm
29/15
VJ CELEBRATIONS (Cllr Tipney):
It was AGREED to hold the event on a Saturday either side of the 12th August, dependent on availability of the Victory Hall. There will be a high tea and some form of musical entertainment (to be arranged). The event will be aimed at OAPs and their spouses/carers. A working group is to be formed. The Clerk will look at the Census statistics to confirm the number of OAPs in the parish and include mention of the event in the forthcoming parish magazine. Action: Clerk.
Cllr Boxall stated that she was against holding such an event. Cllrs Tipney, Searle and Elenor explained why they thought the event should go ahead. A vote was taken. For 7; Against 1; Abstentions 1. The event will therefore go ahead. 
Clerk’s note – The Clerk forwarded the number of OAP’s to Cllrs Tipney and Searle (approximately 496 over the age of 60 and 387 over the age of 65). Cllr Tipney spoke to Cllr Searle and said he had not expected the number of OAPs to be so high, so thought we would not be able to afford to host that many and suggested we cancel. The Clerk subsequently removed the reference to the event from the parish council report in Stogursey News.

30/15
MEETING REPORTS:
14.5.15 – Community Forum. Nothing to report.

5.6.15 – Volunteer of the Year Award. A report was read out from John Chedgey who won the Environment 

Award. 

8.6.15 – Hinkley C ‘Operation Harold’. The Clerk attended a five hour desk top exercise at Hinkley Point which 
aimed to demonstrate the various Agencies’ response to a serious road accident / closure of the C182. There will be a presentation of this exercise to the parish council by the Police at a later date.

31/15
FORTHCOMING MEETINGS:

9.6.15 – Quantock Panel. Cllr Tipney tendered his apologies as the Panel clashed with this meeting.

11.6.15 - Steart Forum.
26.6.15 – SSG. Cllr Tipney has not received an agenda. The Clerk will follow this up. Action: Clerk
15.7.15 – Main Site Forum.
32/15
CORRESPONDENCE:
1. Received/Sent:
a) From NALC – Information on Community Ownership and Management of Assets Programme.

b) From Pension Regulator – Confirmation of enrolment in the mandatory workplace pension scheme.

c) From SCC – Seeking to recruit two members to the Western Somerset Executive Committee.

d) From Grant Thornton – Acknowledgment of receipt of Annual Audit Return.

e) Stogursey Arts Festival – Confirmation of the £750 grant awarded. 

f) From Mike Bradshaw  (Stogursey Arts Festival) – Thanking the parish council for the £750 grant.

g) To WSC – Return of Acceptance of Office and Member’s Interests Forms after the Election.

h) To Sally Ravenor – Re Lonlay Mews land advising that the parish council “without prejudice” supports their proposal to claim the land.

i) To Highways – Supporting the disabled bay application in the High St (now in place).

j) To various Hinkley Forums – Advising the new representatives on each of the committees.

k) Castle St Residents – Card thanking the parish council for help and support with the Castle St Flood Scheme. Cllr Searle asked the Clerk to write thank you letters to Sir John Reith and Terry Miller for their help with the scheme. Action: Clerk
2. Tidal Lagoon Presentation
It was AGREED to invite the Tidal Lagoon Company to present to the parish council at a separate meeting, on a Tuesday evening at 7pm, and if possible in the next few weeks. Action: Clerk 
3. Flood Mitigation Fund Scheme

SCC is making available £200k during 2015/16 for grants to help reduce the risk of flooding in Somerset. The response date is 27.7.15. This will be advertised in the parish magazine. Action: Clerk
4. Disabled Access Sign at The Pound

Following an email from A.Sparkes, members wish to retain the parish council “Disabled Access” sign on the gate of The Pound, rather than move it to the Church Room door, as clear access is also required to The Pound. However it was AGREED to approach Highways to request box barring on the road immediately outside the gate of The Pound and the Church Room’s door. Action: Clerk
5. Following our request to Rev’d N. Morgan for the Church to remove their items stored in The Pound that are preventing our use, D.Webber collected the key from Cllr Searle to hopefully start removing items shortly. 
33/15
ENHANCEMENTS (Cllr Searle):
1. a) Length-man Scheme – Cllr Morgan reported that at the last length-man meeting, there were no requests for any additional projects and normal maintenance type work will continue e.g. cutting and strimming. 

b) As reported last month, EDF will cease financial support of the scheme from September 2015. We have been advised to submit an Expression of Interest (EOI) form for CIM funding for an initial two year period. The Clerk has completed a draft EOI for this purpose although it was AGREED not to submit it until costs are received from D.Greenslade. Members will then vote on the motion. Agenda item for the next meeting. Action: Clerk. 
c) Cllr Turpin asked what the length-man does and Cllr Tipney said he felt the scheme was not all that successful, particularly in the High St. Cllr Searle outlined all the work undertaken by the length-man and how it has benefitted the parish since its inception. With regard to weeds in the High St, SCC/WSC withdrew the spraying services, and although the length-man removes vegetation for safety reasons, it is unlikely twice yearly spraying will continue as there is no money for it.  Cllr Jones said the remit of the scheme initially was to service the hamlets. She said the scheme would be greatly missed if it stops altogether. This was echoed by Cllr Elenor, who said most of the length-man’s work is carried out in ‘public places’ for the general good of everyone. He believes the length-man works extremely hard on behalf of the parish. 
2. Bus Shelter (The Gravel) – Cllr Ford examined the roof and determined that as the boarding is sound, only the shingles need replacing. He spoke to Cllr Elenor and they decided they could do the work, thus saving the parish council a considerable amount of money. The price of the shingles is estimated to be £300. Members AGREED that Cllrs Ford and Elenor should carry out the work on behalf of the parish council.

3. Litter bin at Stolford – We are still awaiting confirmation from WSC of the process to order and arrange collection of the bin, which was agreed at the last meeting. Cllr Tipney added that he is not in favour of erecting litter bins as be believes it only encourages more litter. 

34/15
HIGHWAYS (Cllr Searle):

1. Traffic Calming Measures – 20 mph speed limit outside the School – Action ongoing County Cllr Davies.

2. Issues at Prior Cottage, Stolford – Stones have been placed around the grass triangle and the ditch has been rebuilt. The owner would like to install bollards there. Cllr Searle has contacted Highways on this matter and is waiting for a response. 

35/15
PLANNING UPDATE (Cllr Morgan):
The Clerk received an email from P. Lean (WSC) regarding Fisherman’s Cottages, Stolford, The application submitted on behalf of the owner in regard to the caravans will be submitted for consideration during the first week in June. Peter understands that the application to the Caravan Club or other camping organisation has been unsuccessful.

No planning report was received from Cllr Morgan although Cllr Searle believes that both 3/32/15/007 (Mudhorse Cottage, Gorpit Lane. Extension) and 3/32/15/005 (Idson Farm, Idson Lane, Stolford. Conversion of building) have both been GRANTED.

36/15
FINANCE (The Clerk):

The following invoices were AGREED for payment:
S.Foster
 - Churchyard mowing 22.5.15 - £370.
A.Prowse - Clerks Salary, May - £444.64 plus £59.53 Admin costs (including print cartridges & paper).
Team Green Growers - Hanging baskets - £270.

SouthWest One – BRPA final invoice for professional fees - £2400.

37/15
PUBLIC RIGHTS OF WAY – PRoW (Cllr Jones): 

1. There are issues at Goose Marsh, Stolford with some dog walkers/dogs being chased by cattle. Cattle may also impede access to the coastal path. Cllr Jones will raise this at the Steart Forum on 11.6.15.

2. Councillors expressed grave concern regarding the volume and severity of the hedge cutting in and around the parish, particularly at Stolford, where it appears that it has occurred on a private track and thus nothing to do with safety of the highway. A letter will be written asking why this has happened so early in the year whilst birds are still nesting, and under whose authority. Action Clerk. Cllr Tipney said we should take the complaint to the highest level and aim for a prosecution.

38/15
GROUPS AND PANELS:

1. Twinning – Cllr Elenor said a barbeque has been arranged for 11.7.15, 6pm at Zoggs.

2. Stogursey Arts Festival – Cllr Elenor advised arrangements for the festival are progressing.

39/15
DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING:

The next meeting will be on Tuesday 14 July 2015 at 7.15pm (Public Forum) followed by the main meeting at 7.30pm in The Victory Hall, Stogursey.
The meeting ended at 9.35pm
Signed:
…..……………………………………………..

Date: …………………………………………………


(Chairman) 
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